	1. What do you think the key transport issues are for the Hutt Corridor?


 

Living Streets Wellington is concerned that the issues identified are overly pre-occupied with the apparent assumption that vehicle traffic will resume the upward trend that effectively ceased six years ago, and this assumed trend should be facilitated, at substantial cost. Most of the expenditure in the plan is for roading, and it is hard to see how most of this will contribute to the region-wide strategic outcomes in the RLTS such as increased peak-period passenger transport mode share; increased mode share for pedestrians and cyclists (noting the substantial improvement that the Great Harbour Way represents); reduced greenhouse gas emissions or reduced severe road congestion (given the reality of induced traffic).    

	2. Do you support the package of improvements proposed in the draft plan?


 

	3. Comments about your support / lack of support for the package.


We support the walking initiatives, in particular the Ngauranga to Petone walkway/cycleway, filling a crucial gap in the region’s active transport network; and the Beach to Bush connection, noting that such a connection existed before the recent SH2 Dowse to Petone alterations and that the prohibition of pedestrians from the new McKenzie Avenue bridge over SH2 is remarkably short-sighted. 

We submit that pedestrian access across state highways is often overlooked, as in this case, and needs to be an integral part of highway design.
	4. Are there any other improvements that you think should be included?


a)
Improvements to the railway line along the harbour edge should be investigated, to reduce the speed restrictions and increase capacity, both for passengers and potentially for freight to/from Seaview.

b)
The lack of penetration of the Rapid Transit Network into Lower Hutt city centre should be addressed: it is unclear why Lower Hutt should have the only city CBD in the region that is not on that network.
	5. Do you think the timing proposed for projects is appropriate?


 

	6. Any other comments?


While it is good to see climate change being considered, it is strange that the effects of climate change on the proposed projects are considered but not the effects of the projects on climate change. Overwhelming scientific and other opinion internationally is that climate change is a major, urgent issue, and it is disappointing that a document such as this one does not appear to take this into account.
